
 
 

Meeting of the Livable Roadways Committee 
Wednesday, January 18, 2017, 9:00 AM 
Plan Hillsborough Committee Room, 18th Floor 
 
I. Call to Order 

II. Election of Officers (Lisa Silva, MPO Staff) 

III. Public Comment - 3 minutes per speaker, please 

IV. Approval of Minutes – December 19, 2016 

V. Action Items 

A. Review of Attendance and Declaration Vacant Seats (Lisa Silva, MPO Staff) 

B. Northwest Transit Study (Jennifer Musselman, MPO Consultant) 

VI. Status Reports 

A. Integrating Equity into Regional Transportation Planning (Kristine Williams, 

CUTR) 

B. Connected Vehicles Pilot Project (Bob Frey, Tampa Hillsborough 

Expressway) 

C. FDOT Corridor Studies (Brian Shroyer, FDOT District 7) 

VII. Old Business & New Business 

A. 2017 MPO Calendar ((available for pick up) 

B. State of the System Report (available for pick up) 

C. Regional Trail Map (available for pick up) 

D. Report:  Planting Healthy Air (Nature Conservancy) 

VIII. Adjournment 

IX. Addendum 

A. MPO Meeting Summary & Committee Report 

B. Announcement:  Gulf Coast Regional Trail Summit – January 23, Venice, FL 

C. Announcement:  MPO 2017 Certification April 11-13 

D. Announcement:  Investing in Florida’s Future now available 

The full agenda packet is available on the MPO’s website, www.planhillsborough.org, 
or by calling (813) 272-5940.  
The MPO does not discriminate in any of its programs or services. Public 
participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, 
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religion, disability or family status.  Learn more about our commitment to non-
discrimination 
 

Persons needing interpreter services or accommodations for a disability in order to participate in 
this meeting, free of charge, are encouraged to contact Michele Ogilvie, 813-273-374 x317 or 
ogilviem@plancom.org, three business days in advance of the meeting.  Also, if you are only able 
to speak Spanish, please call the Spanish help line at (813) 273-3774, ext. 211. 
Si necesita servicios de traducción, el MPO ofrece por gratis. Para registrarse por estos servicios, 
por favor llame a Michele Ogilvie directamente al (813) 273-3774, ext. 317 con tres días antes, o 
ogilviem@plancom.org de cerro electronico. También, si sólo se puede hablar en español, por 
favor llame a la línea de ayuda en español al (813) 273-3774, ext. 211. 
 
In accordance with Title 17 U.S.C. Section 107, materials attached are for research and 
educational purposes, and are distributed without profit to MPO Board members, MPO staff, or 
related committees or subcommittees the MPO supports. The MPO has no affiliation whatsoever 
with the originator of attached articles nor is the MPO endorsed or sponsored by the originator. 
Persons wishing to use copyrighted material for purposes of their own that go beyond ‘fair use’ 
must first obtain permission from the copyright owner. 
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Nature will matter even more in the future
Finally, our analysis of trends over time suggests that the ecosystem services supplied by trees will be even  
more crucial in the future. There may be a 50 percent increase in the rate of mortality caused by PM2.5 by 2050, most 
of it in urban areas,4 and summer maximum temperatures in our sample of cities are forecast to increase by 2-5�C 
(4-9° F) over the same time period. While these twin threats post a challenge to the health of those in cities, all else 
being equal, they will also increase the importance of the trees that are already there. There will also be a dramatic 
increase in urban population, which increases the number of people who might bene�t from nature�s services. Finally, 
all this urban development, or simply societal underinvestment in replacing trees lost, may reduce the amount of 
urban greening. For instance, we found that 26 percent of cities had a decline in forest cover over the period between 
2000 and 2010, whereas only 16 percent of cities had an increase in forest cover over the time period.

Conclusions
We are at the beginning of the urban century. One of the preeminent tasks of cities will be making themselves 
vibrant, healthy, attractive places to live. This report has focused on just one small part of this task: the quest 
to make urban air healthier. Cities continue to strive to reduce concentrations of particulate matter and other 
atmospheric pollutants. And they are beginning to plan for the increased frequency and intensity of heat waves 
that climate change will likely bring. Succeeding against these twin challenges�air pollution and excess heat� 
will require an array of approaches. In this report, The Nature Conservancy � in coordination with C40 Cities 
Climate Leadership Group � has tried to understand whether nature can play a role in helping to solve these 
twin challenges. 

The answer appears to be a quali�ed �yes.� Street trees can be a part of a cost-e�ective portfolio of interventions 
aimed at controlling particulate matter pollution and mitigating high temperatures in cities. While trees cannot 
and should not replace other strategies to make air healthier, trees can be used in conjunction with these other 
strategies to help clean and cool the air. Moreover, trees provide a multitude of other bene�ts beyond healthier air. 
In the right spot, trees can both help make our air healthier and our cities more verdant and livable.

Photo ' Richard Howard.

Executive Summary   |   Planting Healthy Air   |   7  



 

 
MPO Board Meeting Summary 
December 6, 2016 
 
CALL TO ORDER & PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 
The Chairman, Commissioner Les Miller, called the meeting to order at 9:03 a.m., and the 
pledge took place.  The meeting was convened on the 26th floor of the County Center.   
 
Commissioner Miller welcomed new board members:  Hillsborough County Commissioner 
Pat Kemp and Temple Terrace Mayor Kim Leinbach. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
Mr. George Niemann spoke in opposition of the widening, specifically segment B, of Lithia 
Pinecrest Road.  Mr. Neimann stated that this will destroy the character of the residential 
neighborhood.  He also stated that previous signed petitions should be part of any discussion 
regarding the subject.  During this time, Councilman Cohen informed board members of the 
nine citizens who spoke at the Policy Committee meeting against the widening of the road as 
well.  
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS, ONLINE COMMENTS 
 
Ms. Gena Torres stated that all committees approved the 2017 meeting calendar and the 
Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) Amendment for the HART Bus Replacement 
Grant, which were both on the agenda for approval.  In addition, Ms. Torres provided updates 
from the Committee Reports. Also, staff received twenty-one emails from citizens in 
opposition to widening Lithia Pinecrest Road and there were no Facebook comments 
received from the public.  Staff also received an email from Christina Acosta, Executive 
Director for Walk Bike Tampa, encouraging the Expressway Authority to consider trails in the 
extension of the Selmon Expressway along Gandy. 
 
Following Ms. Torres’ report, Commissioner White made comments regarding Lithia 
Pinecrest Road and stated that he will be listening closely to both sides of constituencies.  
The Commissioner also wanted to know the status of the Brandon East-West Corridor Study.  
Ms. Alden reported that two stakeholder meetings were held regarding improvements and 
land use.  The feedback received from the business community and residents will be utilized 
to evaluate transportation options. 
 
Commissioner White suggested meetings to get everyone together to air things out, trade 
ideas, and have an open exchange of information.  The Commissioner would also like to take 
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a look at what type of land use decisions can be made proactively along the Lithia Pinecrest 
Road Corridor.  He would also like to have one-on-one meetings with Planning Commission 
Staff, and at some point may ask for a presentation by Planning Commission Staff. 

 
Prior to approval of the consent agenda, Commissioner Sandra Murman made a 
motion for removal of consent agenda item IV. C (2017 Meeting Calendar) for a 
separate vote.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner White and carried 
unanimously.   
 
CONSENT AGENDA 
 
A.  Approval of Minutes – November 1, 2016 
B.  Committee Appointments 
D.  Unified Planning Work Program Amendment 
E.  Amendment to the Legal Services Agreement 
F.  Amendment to General Planning Consultant Contract with Renaissance Planning Group 
G.  Waze Connected Citizens Program Agreement 
H.  Letter Requested by BPAC on Trail Crossings 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Murman to approve the Consent Agenda.  The 
motion was seconded by Commissioner White and carried unanimously. 
 
IV. C. was pulled, because the MPO’s January board meeting was proposed the day after a 
County observed holiday, and the County Commissioners will not meet until Thursday, 
January 5.  Therefore, the January 3, 2017 MPO meeting can be moved to Wednesday, 
January 4.  In addition, the Policy Committee will recess in July instead of June, to avoid a 
conflict with a BOCC Land Use meeting. 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Murman to approve the 2017 Calendar with the 
above changes.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Anderson and carried unanimously. 
 
ROLL CALL VOTE: TIP Amendment – HART Bus Replacement Grant 
 
Commissioner Murman made a motion for the roll call vote.  The motion was seconded 
by Mr. Anderson and carried unanimously. 
 
ACTION ITEMS 
 
A. Board Officers and Committee Appointments 
 
Cameron Clark, MPO Attorney, led the election of officers, all seats were relinquished, and 
no seconds were required for nominations. 
 
Councilman Cohen nominated Commissioner Les Miller for Chair of the MPO. 
Commissioner Miller nominated Councilman Cohen for Vice-Chair. 
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There were no other nominations for Chair and Vice-Chair. Mr. Clark congratulated 
Councilman Cohen and Commissioner Miller on their appointments. 
 
Committee appointments were as follows: 
 
Policy Committee (5 members minimum): Councilman Cohen, Commissioner Kemp, 
Commissioner Murman, Mr. Bowers, and Councilman Maniscalco; Alternates:  Mr. 
Anderson and Mr. Waggoner. 
 
Tampa Bay TMA Leadership Group: Councilman Cohen, Commissioner Kemp, 
Commissioner Murman; Alternates:  Mr. Anderson and Mr. Lopano. 
 
Transportation Disadvantaged Coordinating Board Chair:  Councilman Cohen 
 
Livable Roadways Committee Chair:  Mr. Green 
 
School Transportation Working Group Chair:  Ms. Stuart 
 
Florida MPO Advisory Council:  Mr. Klug (alternate for Mr. Anderson) 
 
Commissioner Miller thanked the Board for another year of Chairing the MPO. 
 
B. MPO State of the System Report 
 
Mr. Johnny Wong, MPO Staff, introduced Mr. William Roll with Kimley-Horn & Associates.  
Mr. Roll presented the highlights of the State of the System report, which identifies goals 
related to the condition of the transportation network and develops objective measures to 
establish benchmarks and track trends.   
 
Following the presentation, board members discussed effective ways to get the information 
out to the public.  Commissioner Murman requested information on the percentage of fatal 
crashes.  The final report will be posted on the MPO website, transmitted to all local 
jurisdictions, transportation agency board members, and legislative delegation members.  It 
was also suggested that the report get posted on Facebook.  Commissioner Murman 
suggested the transmittal of a letter to every transportation board, airport, and HOA Boards.  
Commissioner Miller suggested that Ms. Alden work with the County’s Neighborhood 
Relations Department in order to get the information out to the HOAs.  Ms. Alden suggested 
the letter also invite the HOAs to participate with Vision Zero.  Commissioner Murman 
requested that Ms. Alden bring back a report, on the purple and red dots covered in page 11, 
of the report identifying roads that are going to be fixed with the BOCC’s transportation 
funding set-aside.  Councilman Cohen would like for the Planning Commission receive a 
copy of the State of the System report as well.  Commissioner Miller suggested working on 



getting the report posted to the Hillsborough County website, and possibly the City of Tampa, 
Temple Terrace, and Plant City’s website. 
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A motion was made by Commissioner Murman to accept the MPO State of the System 
Report.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Paul Anderson and carried unanimously. 
 
STATUS REPORTS 
 
A. US 92 and US 301 PD&E Studies 
 
Ms. Lilliam Escalera, FDOT Representative, presented information on the PD&E proposing 
the widening of US301 from two to four lanes, from Fowler Ave to the proposed SR 56 
Extension.  She also presented a second study reevaluating the original PD&E study of 
widening US 92 from east of I-4 to Polk County Line Road. 
 
Following the update, there were no questions from members. 
 
B. Social Justice in Transportation Study 
 
Kristine Williams, CUTR Representative, provided the status report on Social Justice in 
Transportation Study.  Ms. Williams discussed the importance of equity in planning, 
transportation equity requirements, the dimensions of equity, and a geographic analysis of 
communities of concern in Hillsborough County. 
 
After the presentation, Mr. Green wanted to know if a map, which shows transportation 
expenditures relative to communities of concern would be part of the final report.  Ms. Alden 
said that is something that can be produced as part of the MPO’s Transportation 
Improvement Program. 
 
C. School Transportation Working Group Update 
 
Ms. Lisa Silva, MPO Staff, provided an update on the School Transportation Working Group’s 
activities since it was formed last spring.  There were no questions following Ms. Silva’s 
update.  
 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 
 
Ms. Alden informed members of the recent TBARTA MPO Chairs Coordinating Committee 
meeting, and the update to the list of major regional priorities.  Also, the MPO Chairs 
reviewed and supported a proposed scope of work for a best practices study of regional 
transportation planning-- the scope of work supported by this board in October.  Further, the 
TMA Leadership Group in November asked its members – the Hillsborough, Pinellas, and 
Pasco MPOs – to jointly sponsor the kick-off workshop for this study, so that the workshop 
can take place in spring 2017, prior to the bulk of the funds for the study becoming available 



from FDOT in July. Ms. Alden estimated Hillsborough MPO’s contribution would be about $5 
thousand. 
 
Mr. Anderson made a motion to sponsor the first Collaborative Stakeholder Workshop 
this coming spring as part of the MPO’s regional planning coordination task.  The 
motion was seconded by Councilman Cohen and passed unanimously. 
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Ms. Alden informed the board of staff’s intent to go paperless with meeting agenda packets in 
2017.  A wi-fi enabled iPad will be provided to members who need one.  Even if all 16 
members need an iPad, this will result in a significant savings in the annual budget for 
printing the board’s meeting packets.   
 
The next Vision Zero Workshop is scheduled for January 31 at the Town ‘N Country Library. 
 
OLD BUSINESS & NEW BUSINESS 
 
There was no old business.  
 
Ms. Janet Zink asked for letters of support for HART’s Airporter Project.  The information will 
be emailed to all members.   
 
Mr. Anderson invited members to attend Port Tampa Bay’s event releasing the Port Vision 
2030 Master Plan. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 10:28 a.m. 
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Good morning,  

 

The Investing in Florida’s Future booklet has been updated and posted to the Systems Planning 

Website at 

http://www.fdot.gov/planning/systems/programs/mspi/pdf/Investing_in_FL_Future2016.pdf.  

 

 
 
 
 
     Thanks and have a great day, 

  Lori V. Marable 
 

 
Regular working hours: Mon-Thurs 7:00-4:30 / Fri 7:00-12:00 

Please let my manager Waddah Farah know how I’m doing    
“I’ve learned that people will forget what you said, people will forget what you did, but people will never forget how you made 
them feel.” by Maya Angelou 
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